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INFANT JESUS
Nursery & Kindergarten

Licensed / Directed by
The Sisters of

St. John the Baptist
CHILDREN 18 Months - 5 Years

DAY CARE 7:00AM - 5:30PM
329 Mohawk Rd. W.
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Bakery & Delicatessen
Sweet Tables � Cold Buffets 
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CONFESSIONS
Tuesday 6:00 p.m. - 6:45 p.m.

Saturday 10:30 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.

MASSES
Tuesday 7:00 p.m. 

Wednesday & Thursday 9:00 a.m.

Friday 9:30 a.m. (Mass with School Children)

First Saturday Mass - Devotion to Our Lady 9:00 a.m.

Saturday 5:00 p.m.

Sunday 9:30 a.m. & 11:30 a.m.

PERPETUAL ADORATION IN OUR
ADORATION CHAPEL
Temporarily closed due to COVID-19.

WELCOME AND REGISTRATION
To all who worship with us today, may the Lord bless you!

We invite you to join our faith community. Please fill in a blue 

registration form found at the entrances.

Annunciation of Our Lord Parish
280 Limeridge Road West, Hamilton, Ontario L9C 2V2

Telephone: 905-388-2078     Fax: 905-385-2103     E-mail: annun@rogers.com
www.annunciationchurch.ca

PASTORAL STAFF
Msgr. Pierre-Philippe Jean-Pierre, Pastor

PARISH STAFF
Susan Healy, Parish Secretary

Sr. Lucina, C.S.J.B., Office Assistant

Peter Gibbs, Custodian

Marie Redwice Antoine-David, Cook & Housekeeper

PARISH OFFICE HOURS
Monday to Friday - 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Closed from 12:00 to 1:00 p.m. for lunch

PRAYER NETWORK
"Never underestimate the power of prayer." - John Paul II, Miami 1987. Our 

parish has a dedicated group who pray for the intentions of those who seek 

or need help.  Please contact our parish office with your prayer request.

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM
To make arrangements for infant or child baptism, please complete a 

Baptism form located at the main church entrances AND contact the office 

at least six weeks in advance.  Attendance at a Baptism Preparation 

meeting is also required. 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 
Couples wishing to be married at our Parish should contact the parish 

priest for an appointment.  At least one years notice is required.  

R.C.I.A. 
Considering Becoming Catholic?  Please contact the Diocese of Hamilton 

regarding the Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults and the process for 

becoming a member of the Roman Catholic Church.  905-528-7988

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK
HOLY COMMUNION TO SHUT-INS
Holy Communion is brought regularly to the sick, elderly and shut-ins by 

our Ministers of Communion.  A Priest will be happy to bring the Sacrament 

of the Sick to your home or hospital room upon request. 

CHILDREN'S LITURGY PROGRAM
Sunday 9:30 a.m. (except July and August)

PARISH SCHOOLS 
Annunciation of Our Lord                    905 388-4495

St. Therese of Lisieux  905-523-2335

St. Thomas More Secondary              905 388-3030

PARISH BEQUESTS
Keep your Love for your Parish alive! We invite you, in your kindness, to 

consider remembering Annunciation of Our Lord Parish in your will and 

when recommending expressions of sympathy. If anyone wishes to make 

such a bequest in their will, please contact the parish office @ 

905.388.2078. THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!

CATHOLIC FUNERAL RITES
Please contact the parish and arrange the day and time before your 

appointment with the Funeral Home.

PARISH CENTRE RENTALS
Please contact George or Josie at 905-512-9050

THE ROSARY
Join us for the Rosary, a half hour prior to each Mass

DIVINE MERCY DEVOTIONS
Saturdays at 4:15 p.m. before the Rosary

PERPETUAL ADORATION CHAPEL
Next to receiving our Lord and Saviour in the Holy Eucharist, Jesus 

is calling us to regularly visit and adore Him, truly present in the 

Blessed Sacrament. The Blessed Sacrament is exposed 

perpetually (24 hours a day) in our Adoration Chapel. Please 

contact the office for access instructions or to become a regularly 

scheduled Guardian.

VOCATIONS
Do you feel called by God to His Priesthood or Religious Life?  Our 

Diocesan Vocations Office is available to answer your questions 

and provide guidance.  Contact the Vocation Director for Hamilton 

Diocese at 905-528-7988 or see the website www.vocationinfo.ca 

for further information.

BULLETIN DEADLINE: 
Monday noon, written submissions only.

Ramana Ganesaratnam, MBA

Broker

Shop LOCAL • Spend LOCAL
Eat LOCAL • Enjoy LOCAL

SPOT

New

www.mountainhyundai.com
1739 Upper James Street  905-388-0610

740 Spring Gardens Road, Burlington, Ontario
905-522-5466905-522-5466

Shopping
Locally

Saves Gas!

Friscolanti
Funeral Chapel Ltd.

Funeral Directors:

Adriano D'Alessandro,
Rod Cameron

Alicia Friscolanti-Ludgate
Shane Ludgate, Andrea Di Nicola
Alex Kovacich, Kelly Del Fiacco

Alex Ludgate (IT), Catherine Neilson

43 Barton St. E.

905-522-0912

www.friscolanti.com

947 Rymal Road East
Hamilton, Ontario
905-574-0405905-574-0405

1010 Botanical Drive
Burlington, Ontario
905-527-0405905-527-0405

Cresmount Funeral Home
“Fennell Chapel”

322 Fennell Ave. E.
905-387-2111
905-575-1154

Phil Seagrove/Location Manager

www.baygardens.ca

Looking to buy, sell or

invest in Real Estate?

Over 10 years of experience

905-637-1700

THE PERFECT TO ADVERTISESPOTSPOT

TO ADVERTISE IN THIS SPACE PLEASE CALL
1-800-268-2637

YOUR BUSINESS!

CHARLES MACALUSO
 B.Sc., LL.B.

Barrister & Solicitor

INGRASSIA MACALUSO
ASSOCIATES

69 John St. South, Suite 200

905-522-7442

Dr. Tony Anziano
B.Sc., D.C

Dr. Chris Bozzo
B.Sc., B.Ph.Ed., D.C.

EASTMOUNT

CHIROPRACTIC
A Professional Corporation

905-318-0077
1447 Upper Ottawa St., Unit 5/6

- Direct billing of major
   drug plans
- Weekly & biweekly dossettes
- Medication reviews
- Free prescription delivery
- Senior discount
Walk in clinic & family practice

accepting new patients
310 Limeridge Rd. W., Unit 8A
289-755-9000  905-387-0020

Limeridge
Health Centre

LimeGarth
Pharmacy

Immediately after these words &
without any further explanation, Sister
Faustina records this unexpected request
of Our Lord:
At three o'clock, implore My mercy,
especially for sinners; and, if only for a
brief moment, immerse yourself in My
Passion, particularly in My abandonment
at the moment of agony. This is the hour
of great mercy for the whole world. In
this hour, I will refuse nothing to the
soul that makes a request of Me in
virtue of My Passion. (1320)
O Blood & Water, which gushed forth
from the Heart of Jesus as a fount of
mercy for us, I trust you. (I, 35)

Shop LOCAL Shop LOCAL • Spend LOCAL Spend LOCAL
Eat LOCAL Eat LOCAL • Enjoy LOCAL Enjoy LOCAL
and support the local businesses

that support your parish Remember...
Let our advertisers
know you saw
their ad here.

Annunciation of Our Lord Parish
280 Limeridge Road West, Hamilton, Ontario L9C 2V2

Telephone: 905-388-2078        Fax: 905-385-2103

E-mail: annun@rogers.com      www.annunciationchurch.ca

PASTORAL STAFF
Msgr. Pierre-Philippe Jean-Pierre, Pastor

PARISH STAFF
Susan Healy, Parish Secretary     Sr. Lucina, C.S.J.B., Office Assistant

Peter Gibbs, Custodian     Marie Redwice Antoine-David, Cook & Housekeeper

Let us give thanks to the Lord
We thank thee, Lord,

For fields of grain
Gold and ripe from summer's rain,
For hillsides bright with scarlet trees
That rustle in the autumn breeze,

For friend so dear,
          For those we love,

                      For all things sent from
                      heaven above...

                                     We thank thee,
                                   Lord.
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Monday October 11- No Mass- Thanksgiving 
Tuesday October 12-D’Ippolito Camillo, Nicola Farrauto, 
Maria De Caria, Special intentions of Madeline Garlisi 
Wednesday October 13-9 am -Calogero Santalucia 
Thursday October 14- 9am – For the Holy Souls in 
Purgatory 
Friday October 15-9:30 am – Jerzy Lewinski 
Saturday October 16-John Da Silva, Tyler Redbourne, 
Tony Schinella, Tony Mamone, Joseph Restivo, Michael 
D’Agostivo 
Sunday October 17 
9:30 am – Pro Populo 
11:30 am –Pro Populo 
 
   PRAY TO OUR MOTHER OF PERPETUAL HELP 
 

The two blue candles by Our Mother of Perpetual 
Help can be lit for your intention ($5 each).  The 
shrine is located by our Blessed Tabernacle. We 
encourage all our parishioners to take a moment 

and offer a prayer for these intentions: 
 
For the Holy Souls in Purgatory 
 
Diocesan Prayer Calendar  
 

Monday:           Rev. Peter Nwachukwu, O.C.D. 
Tuesday:           Rev. Gabriel Morais Catarino 
Wednesday                  Chaplains 
Thursday:                 Rev. Bradley Markus  
Friday:                      Very Rev. David Wynen  
Saturday:                 Rev. Msgr. Edward D. Sheridan 
 
 
 
                    
   READINGS FOR NEXT SUNDAY 
 

        Isaiah 53.10-11  
        Hebrews 4.14-16 

                     Mark 10.35-45 
                      
 
“To sit at my right hand or at my left is not mine 

to grant.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY OFFERINGS 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for your support! 
 

Sunday October 3, 2021 - $4,141.00 
 

 
This  note  from  a  campaign  participant was  received  by 
the  One  Heart,  One  Soul  office:  “We  are  grateful  to 
Bishop  Crosby,  our  pastor,  and  our  parish  campaign 
committee for helping us know what our parish needs to 
thrive and giving us  the opportunity  to help  these  things 
happen.” 

The  campaign  in our parish  is  the  same opportunity  for 
us. Please take the time to review the campaign materials 
for Annunciation of Our Lord Parish and consider making 
a pledge! 

As of September 23, 2021, we have pledges of 
$218,887.00!   Please help us to reach our goal by 
pledging today! 

TWENTY-EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY 
TIME 
 
If we really believe in something, it does not seem to be a 
sacrifice to give up everything else to pursue that new 
dream. Jesus asks the same as any great leader…total 
dedication’ but He promises reqards no one else can 
promise.  “You will have treasure in Heaven, then come, 
follow Me.” Come, follow the call of Christ as a priest, 
sister, brother or deacon.    If you think God is calling you 
to one of these,  please call Fr. Michael King, Director of 
Vocations, Diocese of Hamilton, 905-528-7988 Ext 2246.  
Email: vocations@hamiltondiocese.com  
 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL DONATIONS 
 
Thank you for all your generous donations to St. Vincent 
de Paul. Please note when writing a cheque, the bank no 
longer will accept cheques made out to Annunciation 
Parish. They must be written out to “St. Vincent de Paul 
Society.” Thank you for your understanding! 

Consider becoming a Volunteer at our SSVP store at 
200  Parkdale  Avenue  North.   Call  our  manager  at 
905‐549‐3902 for more information. 

 
 

 10 OCTOBER 2021 
     

PARISH OFFICE CLOSED 

 
 
The Parish office will be closed on Monday, October 11, 
for the Thanksgiving holiday. We would like to wish 
everyone a blessed Thanksgiving!  

 
EX CORDE FOUNDATION 

 
Once again, we are delighted to receive a $20,000 
grant from the Ex Corde Foundation. The grant will 
be used for our new fence around the air conditioner 
that had to be replaced outside as well as new curbs 
directly outside the front of the church to the office. 
We are deeply grateful to the Ex Corde Foundation 
and wish to thank them for their generosity! 

 

CATECHETICAL CORRESPONDENCE 
COURSE 
 

Do your children attend public or private school, or do you 
home-school? 
If you are wondering how to support their ongoing 
formation in religious education, the Diocese of Hamilton 
offers Catechetical Correspondence Programs for every 
age and stage from Kindergarten through to High School 
including programs specially designed to assist children 
preparing for the Sacraments of First Communion and 
Confirmation. Click here for more information or contact 
Sybil at 905-528-7988 x2339 or email:  
catechesis@hamiltondiocese.com.  

 
MARRIAGE SUPPORT 
Is your marriage experiencing more trouble than joy, 
feeling stagnant or disconnected and/or causing you 
worries? The solution is Retrouvaille - a program for 
married couples facing challenges in their relationship. 
Retrouvaille helps couples restore their marriage and 
rebuild a loving partnership. It is a practical program, 
where sharing is only between the couple themselves, 
designed to improve communication, build stronger 
marriages, and help couples reconnect. It also works well 
for couples who may be considering separation or divorce. 
The next Retrouvaille weekend will take place via Zoom, 
November 4 - 7. For information call 905-664-5212 or e-
mail: teamrecine@gmail.com.  

 
 
 

Statement from the Canadian Catholic 
Bishops 

on Reconciliation with Indigenous Peoples 
of Canada 

 
The Catholic Bishops of Canada, gathered in Plenary this 
week, took the opportunity to affirm and acknowledge to 
the Indigenous Peoples the suffering experienced in 
Canada’s Indian Residential Schools. Many Catholic 
religious communities and dioceses participated in this 
system, which led to the suppression of Indigenous 
languages, culture, and spirituality, failing to respect the 
rich history, traditions and wisdom of Indigenous Peoples. 
They acknowledged the grave abuses that were 
committed by some members of our Catholic community; 
physical, psychological, emotional, spiritual, cultural, and 
sexual. They also sorrowfully acknowledged the historical 
and ongoing trauma and the legacy of suffering and 
challenges faced by Indigenous Peoples that continue to 
this day. Along with those Catholic entities which were 
directly involved in the operation of the schools, and 
which have already offered their own heartfelt apologies, 
the Catholic Bishops of Canada expressed their profound 
remorse and apologized unequivocally.  
Together with the many pastoral initiatives already 
underway in dioceses across the country, the Bishops 
pledged to undertake fundraising in each region of the 
country to support initiatives discerned locally with 
Indigenous partners. Furthermore, they invited the 
Indigenous Peoples to journey with us into a new era of 
reconciliation, helping us to prioritize initiatives of healing, 
to listen to the experience of Indigenous Peoples, 
especially to the survivors of Indian Residential Schools, 
and to educate our clergy, consecrated men and women, 
and lay faithful, on Indigenous cultures and spirituality. 
They further committed to continue the work of providing 
documentation or records that will assist in the 
memorialization of those buried in unmarked graves.  
A delegation of Indigenous survivors, Elders/knowledge 
keepers, and youth will meet with the Holy Father in 
December 2021. Pope Francis will encounter and listen to 
the Indigenous Peoples, so as to discern how he can 
support our common desire to renew relationships and 
walk together along the path of hope in the coming years. 
The Bishops of Canada have pledged to work with the 
Holy See and our Indigenous partners on the possibility of 
a pastoral visit by the Pope to Canada as part of this 
healing journey.  
 
We are committed to continue the journey with the First 
Nations, Métis and Inuit Peoples of this land. For more 
information, please contact the Diocese or visit 
www.cccb.ca. 
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www.mountainhyundai.com
1739 Upper James Street  905-388-0610

740 Spring Gardens Road, Burlington, Ontario
905-522-5466905-522-5466

Shopping
Locally

Saves Gas!

Friscolanti
Funeral Chapel Ltd.

Funeral Directors:

Adriano D'Alessandro,
Rod Cameron

Alicia Friscolanti-Ludgate
Shane Ludgate, Andrea Di Nicola
Alex Kovacich, Kelly Del Fiacco

Alex Ludgate (IT), Catherine Neilson

43 Barton St. E.

905-522-0912

www.friscolanti.com

947 Rymal Road East
Hamilton, Ontario
905-574-0405905-574-0405

1010 Botanical Drive
Burlington, Ontario
905-527-0405905-527-0405

Cresmount Funeral Home
“Fennell Chapel”

322 Fennell Ave. E.
905-387-2111
905-575-1154

Phil Seagrove/Location Manager

www.baygardens.ca

Looking to buy, sell or

invest in Real Estate?

Over 10 years of experience

905-637-1700

THE PERFECT TO ADVERTISESPOTSPOT

TO ADVERTISE IN THIS SPACE PLEASE CALL
1-800-268-2637

YOUR BUSINESS!

CHARLES MACALUSO
 B.Sc., LL.B.

Barrister & Solicitor

INGRASSIA MACALUSO
ASSOCIATES

69 John St. South, Suite 200

905-522-7442

Dr. Tony Anziano
B.Sc., D.C

Dr. Chris Bozzo
B.Sc., B.Ph.Ed., D.C.

EASTMOUNT

CHIROPRACTIC
A Professional Corporation

905-318-0077
1447 Upper Ottawa St., Unit 5/6

- Direct billing of major
   drug plans
- Weekly & biweekly dossettes
- Medication reviews
- Free prescription delivery
- Senior discount
Walk in clinic & family practice

accepting new patients
310 Limeridge Rd. W., Unit 8A
289-755-9000  905-387-0020

Limeridge
Health Centre

LimeGarth
Pharmacy

Immediately after these words &
without any further explanation, Sister
Faustina records this unexpected request
of Our Lord:
At three o'clock, implore My mercy,
especially for sinners; and, if only for a
brief moment, immerse yourself in My
Passion, particularly in My abandonment
at the moment of agony. This is the hour
of great mercy for the whole world. In
this hour, I will refuse nothing to the
soul that makes a request of Me in
virtue of My Passion. (1320)
O Blood & Water, which gushed forth
from the Heart of Jesus as a fount of
mercy for us, I trust you. (I, 35)

Shop LOCAL Shop LOCAL • Spend LOCAL Spend LOCAL
Eat LOCAL Eat LOCAL • Enjoy LOCAL Enjoy LOCAL
and support the local businesses

that support your parish Remember...
Let our advertisers
know you saw
their ad here.

Annunciation of Our Lord Parish
280 Limeridge Road West, Hamilton, Ontario L9C 2V2

Telephone: 905-388-2078        Fax: 905-385-2103

E-mail: annun@rogers.com      www.annunciationchurch.ca

PASTORAL STAFF
Msgr. Pierre-Philippe Jean-Pierre, Pastor

PARISH STAFF
Susan Healy, Parish Secretary     Sr. Lucina, C.S.J.B., Office Assistant

Peter Gibbs, Custodian     Marie Redwice Antoine-David, Cook & Housekeeper

Let us give thanks to the Lord
We thank thee, Lord,

For fields of grain
Gold and ripe from summer's rain,
For hillsides bright with scarlet trees
That rustle in the autumn breeze,

For friend so dear,
          For those we love,

                      For all things sent from
                      heaven above...

                                     We thank thee,
                                   Lord.




